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ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
 

IMPACT! LEADERSHIP EXCHANGE AND TRAINING PROGRAMS TO EMPOWER 
FUTURE FILIPINO AMERICAN LEADERS 

 

 
Chicago 24 February 2020 – The US-Asia Institute, in cooperation with the Embassy of 
the Republic of the Philippines in Washington, D.C., has inaugurated the IMPACT!, a 
Filipino-American professional development program for Filipino-American young adults.  
 
The program provides Filipino-Americans, aged 18-25 years old, holding US citizenship, 
with the opportunity to intern or shadow for two months on a national level in various, 
offices of elected officials, public agencies or in organizations involved in the political 
governance, and policy-influencing arenas. This opportunity would help develop stronger 
understanding of how the U.S. government and political system work by experiencing it 
from an insider’s perspective. 
 
IMPACT! is a once-in a-lifetime experience for Filipino-American young adults to gain a 
first hand look at the American government and political system in Washington, D.C., to 
engage civically, and to reflect on the role they, as future leaders, might play in 
strengthening U.S.-Philippine relationship. 
 
In this connection, the Philippine Consulate General in Chicago is assisting in 
disseminating information to qualified Filipino-American young adults in the Midwest. 
Applicants must submit the following requirements: 
 

 Resumé with photo; 

 Statement of intent as to what you wish to get out of the program (one-page 
maximum); 

 A copy of most recent transcript (grades); 

 A copy of your ID, passport or other official document as proof of US citizenship; 

 2 letters of recommendation – preferably one academic and one from a community 
service organization; 

 Proof that parents or grandparents were former Filipinos; 
 

Interested applicants may submit their respective applications directly to  the Philippine 
Embassy in Washington, D.C. through email legislative@phembassy-us.org or to the US 
Asia Institute (USAI) through email mary.sue.bissell@usasianinstitute.org (cc: 
cultural.chicagopcg@gmail.com) on or before 20 March 2020. END 
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